
Institutional Distinctiveness of 2016-17: 

Opening of Diploma course in IT reflects local need based priority area to groom our 
students for job markets as well as higher studies and research. It would largely contribute 
to accomplish institutional vision of providing employable skills. 

The college endeavoured, and successfully opened a skill development, vocational 
course namely Information Technology and Information Technology Enabled Service (IT & 
ITES) under the scheme of RUSA 1.0. The reasons for choosing IT course were i. it is 
fundamental skill every student should possess in the present context; and ii. the college has 
a vision requiring to open Computer Application programme at UG level. 

The objective is providing the students the skill equivalent to level 4 and 5 of NSQF. 
For the present, it is one year course comprising two semesters of 90 credit each for 
awarding diploma certificate. It aims to provide the students basic computer operations, 
concept on networking, data storage and retrieval in networked environment, internet and 
its uses, typing tutor, presentation tools, word processors in  data entry operations and 
management, exposing to Microsoft Word/open source and its tools, electronic spreadsheet 
in data entry operations and its management, exposing to Microsoft Excel/open source 
office, basic IT based accounting and entrepreneurship, graphic designing tools for website 
designing using Adobe Photoshop, understanding HTML, CSS, programming syntax & 
structures, PHP, concept on  SQL/Maria DB, website development, deployment and hoisting. 
In addition to the computer skill, the programme tends to groom the students with basic 
communication skill, management concept and organisation behaviour as well as business 
correspondence.  
 The college undertook MOU with an IT firm called SYNAPX, where Intern was carried 

out. Industry visits of the student was organised in collaboration with the partnership firm. 

The first batch enrolled 32 students of the college based on the minimum infrastructure 

facility. In the final examination, 28 students appeared and all have passed. Most of our 

general students have now become aware of the programme and shown desirous of joining 

it. In the coming year, with the expansion of Computer Laboratory by adding some more 

computer sets, the number of enrolment is expected to increase. 


